KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 7th November 2013 AT ASHTON AT 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present :   Elaine Campey [Chair], Irene Wilkinson, Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Bruce Guy, Janice Anderson, Peter Dalton, Joan Pidgeon, Malen Johnson, Alan Burgess.
Apologies:  Jenny Moult, Rosina Williams.
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting on 13th October 2013 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
1. Llwynegrin Singers.  Elaine has been in contact with the Llynegrin Singers with regard to a concert, but anyway there isn’t time to fit it in this Autumn. Jim took an action to go back in the New Year. |AP1JE|.
2. Christmas Concert Seating. The meeting discussed numbers and seating for the Christmas Concert.  60 KC singers plus  ~40 from the girls choir leaves only 150 audience tickets of which 30 had been allocated to the girls choir.  Irene advised that the 120 tickets for KC were selling quickly.

3. Men’s Ties. Malen presented a sample of the new turquoise men’s tie.  The committee felt that they were well made and at £12.50 each, we would order 25. |AP2MJ|.
Correspondence:
1. An e-mail had been received from a Gabrielle Caris asking if KC could sing at her wedding in All Saints Church Hoole on Tuesday 11th March 2014. Alan had exchanged e-mails asking for more details which elicited the response that the wedding is at 3pm, and that she would like Ava Maria, but was open to our suggestions. Peter asked that we find out which version of Ava Maria Gabrielle wishes. |AP3JE|.
2. An e-mail had been received from John Evans reminding KC of the Come and Sing Messiah workshop in Hoole on 16th November.  Members of KC had been advised of this previously and it was believed that a couple were attending.

3. An e-mail had arrived from Rachel Walker of Adoption Matters charity advertising a concert at Eaton Park.  No action to be taken.

4. A reminder had been received from Nunsmere Hall that KC are invited to sing at the Hotel on Christmas Eve.  Jim to reply confirming availability. |AP4JE|.
5. An e-mail had been received from a Russell Thomson offering his services as an accompanist  should Margaret be unavailable.  Jim agreed to add his name to a list of others who have made similar approaches.  |AP5JE|.
Treasurer:
The Treasurer presented the accounts to date.  A copy is attached.  Elaine asked Heather if she could see copy of the Bank Statements.  |AP6HO|.
Future Concert Dates:
1. Christmas Concert at Caldy Valley. Due to the fact that that wine cannot be served at Caldy Valley and tea and coffee were impractical, Irene advised that the original £10.00 ticket price be reduced to £8.00.  A mince pie would be offered to audience members.  Irene wished to record thanks to Suzanne for designing the poster and to Peter Hughes for printing them.  Alan Wilkinson will be running the front of house on the night.

2. Carol Singing.  Dave Penny had advised that he was unsure where in the market we would be standing as additional stalls now occupied the previous location. Jim agreed to contact the market to confirm our attendance, identify the location, and confirm that a 13 amp supply was available. AP7JE|.
3. Additional Christmas Concert?  Elaine advised that Chris Davies had enquired as to whether KC could repeat the Christmas Concert at St John the Evangelist, in Alvanley. The meeting suggested that two dates were possible – Tuesday 3rd or Saturday 14th December. Put it to the choir on Tuesday 12th November.  Jim agreed to talk to the church and to Margaret to firm up the possibilities. |AP8JE|.
4. Easter Work.  The meeting discussed the possibility of performing an Easter Work – Wondrous Cross.  Two venues are being considered – Christleton church and Rossett church.   Elaine had spoken to Margaret who has advised that she will be away one of the two weeks during the Easter school holiday.  The meeting considered whether two performances could be considerd for one week but agreed that the work demanded two performances.  Jim agreed to contact the two churches and Margaret to seek a firmer position on possibilities and dates . |AP9JE|.
5. Lord Mayor’s Charity Concert.  Jim agreed to contact the Lord Mayor’s office to see if a date was on the cards before the end of May 2014.

Social Events/Fundraising:
1. American Supper.  Date agreed for Tuesday 17th December.  The meeting agreed that the occasion should be used to formally thank Alan Hibbert for his services as Secretary.  Two ideas ate to be pursued – Irene will look at offering Alan the gift of a Pen   |AP10IW|.and Jim to examine whether a certificated award possibly the  “The Ken Hughes Award of Merit”, could be  created.  |AP11JE|.
2013/2014 Events.
1. Tarvin Quiz.  Volunteers are required to represent KC at the Tarvin Quiz on 10th and 17th January 2014.
2. Coffee Morning at Elaine’s.  On Saturday 25th January 2014.
3. Sunday Lunch @ Cheshire View, Christleton.  On Sunday April 6th 2014.
4. Cheese and Wine.  On Friday 30th May 2014 Malen is hosting a Cheese and Wine event at her house.
5. Away Weekend.  On the weekend Friday 15th to Sunday 17th August 2014 an away weekend is planned at Chadwick Hotel, Lytham St Anne’s.

6. Murder Mystery.  The Murder Mystery evening will be held at Tarvin Community Centre on Saturday 18th October.
7. Mulled Wine and Mince Pies.  At Irene’s house, 2 Hunters Drive, on Sunday 7th December 2014.
The Committee thanked the Social Committee for their efforts.
Any Other Business:
1. Peter advised that the Christmas CD’s have been  re-vamped by Mike Williams, such that now there were 3CD’s containing 56 tracks in alphabetical order.  Mike has also asked Peter if he can hire out the 45 copies of Noel which KC have in their possession, plus to make 85 further copies.  The Committee  agreed to trade the CDs and the Noel copies at no cost.
2. Alan advised that the KC Facebook page and YouTube accounts are now woeking,

3. Bruce advised that he attended a concert recently at which a young Soprano Jenny Baker gave an excellent performance.  Bruce agreed to pass her details onto Jim for record.  |AP12BG|.
4. Elaine stated that John Raynor has advised that along with his Llwynegrin Singers colleagues, he is raising money for Movember, although not for the Movember charity.  John is content to donate all money he raises to the KC chosen charity Tarporley Hospital.
5. Tarporley Hospital have taken a set of Christmas Concert posters.

6. Irene suggested that in order to reduce congestion in the Hall, that tea and coffee are served in the adjacent room.

7. The meeting discussed the expenses which are paid to Margaret and Peter.  After some debate the meeting agreed to raise the amount paid to both Margaret and Peter to £35.00 per evening and £40.00 per concert.  It was agreed that this could possibly lead to an increase in membership fees in 2014.  Irene pointed out that without the contribution made by the social funds fees would be higher and that choir members should understand that.

8. Jim took an action to ensure that all choir members had an up to date membership pack.

9. The first choir meeting in 2014 would be January 7th.
Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday 16th January at 7.30 pm at Elaine’s
Meeting closed at 10:00 pm
